MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAINS ESTATE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Held on Wednesday 16 April 2014 within Milngavie Community Education Centre at 7.30 p.m.
Present

Committee – Mr J Kerr, Mrs E Gibson, Ms J Horn, Mrs R Hooper, Mr B Mandeville & Mr L Robertson 
In attendance – Police Officer Natalie Chambers from Milngavie Police Team & Councillors Gotts, Gibbons and Henry.  Environmental Warden John Timoney

Apologies

Mrs F McNeish & Mrs H McFadyen

Chairperson’s Opening Remarks

JK welcomed everyone to the meeting.
 
Police Report

Officer Chambers advised us of the figures for the whole area B82.  There had been 35 crimes with 18 detections.  There had been a total of 179 calls from approx 14 Feb – 13 April 2014.  Relating to the MERA area there were 4 crimes with 2 detections.  There had been incidents of note 2 vandalisms to walls of tyres being punctured with nails, garden vandalism, loud music in Douglasmuir Drive, suspicious person in Ardlui Gdns and  2 nuisance calls for unauthorised use of the football pitches at Douglas Academy.  The Assoc reported that there had been several incidents of “chap door run” and also several garages having been vandalised with graffitti and spray paint in Carnock Gardens Service Road.  Also the dog fouling issue is still ongoing.  As some of these incidents have happened to people living alone, this can be very distressing for them.  Officer Chambers also confirmed that she had passed on the information to the Campus Officer following our last meeting.
 
Environmental Wardens’ Report

JT updated us on the new role and provided a good concise summary of how the new parking policy was being implemented.  Since the start of the new rules on 2 April 100+ tickets had been issued throughout the whole of EDC.  JT explained the issue procedure and the committee were grateful to be able to see the documentation and hear about the procedure.  MERA highlighted some areas around the train station, Stewart St and the Douglas St car park entrance.  MERA also reiterated that dog fouling was still a problem and JT advised that a new co-ordinator post is being created along with the new positions.  So once these positions are filled and training given MERA hope that a concentrated effort can be made to tackle the dog fouling.  MERA advised that the newsletter was ready and that the dog fouling leaflets would be delivered with this letter.


Minutes of Meeting on 12 February 2014

Proposed by JH and seconded by EG

Matters Arising

Cllr Gotts advised that the BID had been successful.  Other items are also covered later on.

Treasurer’s Report

Balance £5257.65 as at 31 March 2014.    There are still a few cheques outstanding for rental for the website and a replacement cheque which had to be issued as EDC lost the original chq.  JK advised that the Ramblers were not now requiring a donation for the pathworks.  It was noted that the Ramblers had written to the local paper about the pathworks carried out and thanking the Assoc. for the help.  EG updated us on the EDC Grant Advisory Committee who will have a yearly budget of £66290.  This has been reduced by £30000 as these funds were redirected to an EDC Homeless project.  During her work with the advisory committee EG was required to visit a project which helps children and families affected by autism, aspergers and similar conditions.  It was felt this was a very worthy cause and is run by a resident and is attended by children from the estate along with those from other areas throughout EDC.  It was agreed that we would make a donation of £300 to assist this group.  EG also advised that the subscription envelopes were ready for distribution with the newsletter. 

Craigton Woods

A meeting is arranged on 13 May 2014 within Milngavie Town Hall between 12-6 p.m.  The committee were urged to attend this meeting to view Cala’s proposals.  We have mentioned this in the newsletter, although we did not have enough information whilst going to print.  However, many residents are concerned about this, as was evidenced in previous years.  It was felt we should also make representation to the Community Council on this.  Cllr Gibbons advised that he had  been notified by Cala that the date for this meeting may need to be changed.  MERA voiced their displeasure at this as our newsletter has been printed with the information for the meeting and it was felt that every effort should be made to stick to the original arrangement.  The Community Council were also notified of this date and location and have included this information in their press release.  
RH reported that several residents had e-mailed about Craigton Woods and voicing their concern.  It was also reported that a strip of woodland had been planted by farmer Graham on Tambowie Fields.  It was felt that this area should be watched as there are several rumours of land buying and housing activity.  Also the Association would not wish to see the Carneddans “Right of Way” lost or the loss of this greenbelt and farmland. 

Website/Facebook Update

LR reported that Facebook is still slow, however it is hoped that at the AGM we can promote this and encourage people to “like” our page.  We have also mentioned it in the newsletter.

Community Council Update

RH advised that the CC AGM was on 7 May 2014 to which MERA are invited.  Thomas Glen from EDC would be attending to answer questions on the Allander Sports Centre.  RH advised that if there were any questions they could be passed onto the CC.

AGM Preparations

It was agreed that a formal notice should be put in the paper for the AGM nearer the time.  As we had not mentioned in the newsletter that there would be wine and nibbles we decided to make sure that we do this next year.  RH thanked LR for putting together the newsletter and EG for collecting and JH for arranging distribution.  EG would be providing the financial statement to go along with the agenda.  E Gorman from Hacking and Paterson has agreed to attend.

Residential Matters

RH thanked all those and partners who had helped with the pathworks along with the Ramblers.  Mr Diamond of the Ramblers had advised JK that the Ramblers would be working with Clober Primary school and that the children would be helping with making markers for the path.
The development at Tambowie fields had been highlighted under Craigton Woods.
As the tree carving could not be carried out due to the condition of the tree the committee were reluctant to site carvings in the wood in case they were stolen.  It was suggested they could be sited in the park.  We shall get back to Jackie Gillespie of EDC on this.  MERA also wanted to know what was happening with the wildflower planting at the Hunter Road roundabout.

AOCB

We have received an offer of help onto the committee and the resident shall attend our AGM in June.  The committee very much welcomed this assistance.
RH advised that the EDC budget roadshows were happening and had circulated information on this.

Correspondence
None
Date of Next Meeting

[bookmark: _GoBack]11 June 2014 AGM  held within Clober Primary School
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